BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON MARCH 12TH  2009
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM PC  May Lae attended on behalf of the Police and reported on 3 crimes committed during the last month – 3 of criminal damage, 1 burglary of a dwelling, and 1 burglary of power tools from a stable block. 
PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford, Overfield, Flockton, Lobley, Wright, Hoyland, Tatman and Bradford. 
APOLOGIES.  None. 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  None.  
6212   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON FEBRUARY 26th 2009.
These were approved. 
6213   MATTERS ARISING  
1. Work on Castle Hill Steps by PC Working Party. This is to be re-scheduled for Saturday March 21st .(Action PC men)
2. Tenders for Garden Maintenance. The Clerk had circulated to Cllrs prior to the meeting copies of tenders received from 4 companies wishing to undertake garden maintenance for Bardsey. Two of these, JMA and J.O’Brien,  were eliminated from serious consideration as being more expensive and less detailed in their response. Of the remaining 2, BY Landscapes were marginally cheaper than the current contractors  GGS Groundcare. Following some discussion, it was proposed Cllr Bradford, seconded Cllr Overfield, that the Council should continue with its present contractors. It was then proposed Cllr Tatman, seconded Cllr Lobley, that we employ BY Landscapes for the remainder of the year. Voting followed. 4 votes were recorded for GGS and 3 for BY. It was therefore decided to remain with GGS.   It was agreed that they would be asked to provide a monthly work schedule in future. The maintenance contract would be reviewed in November/December each year. (Action JG)
3. Emptying of litter bin at Sportsfield .The bin has now been installed and the first bill received .Cllr Overfield pointed out that there was still a need for someone to take over from him in emptying the Park Field and Playground litter bins into the new container bin. It was agreed to ask Mark Hullah if he was willing to do this on a regular basis.(Action JG) 
4. Conditions in Hetchell Woods Cllr Bradford reported that some coppicing was continuing. There had been no large parties there recently. He and Cllr Stentiford have arranged to discuss Hetchell with Inspector Griffiths on Thursday 19th March. (Action JB & ES)
5. Youth Provision. Cllr Bradford reported that he had booked the Village Hall for Wednesday evenings from 7.30 – 9.30 pm on behalf of the Youth Club for the summer period. It was agreed to apply for a MICE grant to cover the rent for the Hall which, due to a longer period of usage, would be considerably more than previously thought. If a grant was not obtained the Council agreed that they would meet the costs themselves. (Action JG)
6. West Well .It was agreed that the well was in great need of a clean up. Cllrs Stentiford  and Bradford agreed to undertake this on Saturday March 14. (Action ES & JB)
7. Flooding Report. This was awaiting input from David Groombridge of First Avenue. Suitable photos of the flooding would be most useful to support the report. (Action NO)
8. Path from Congreves to Parkfield and Path from Keswick Lane The Clerk had requested, but not yet received, an update on funding for this path. 
10. Changes to Conservation Area. Kate Newell had promised to inform the Council of the outcome as soon as this was known. It had just been learnt that Bardsey School was to be included in the conservation area on the suggestion of only 2 villagers and with no prior consultation with either the Parish Council or the school itself. Most Cllrs did not consider the upper school building proposed as an addition, to merit inclusion.It was proposed Cllr Flockton,  seconded Cllr Overfield, and agreed unanimously that Bardsey Parish Council should first have been consulted. A further vote followed on whether Cllrs considered the building justified inclusion on architectural grounds. This was proposed Cllr Tatman, seconded Cllr Overfield, with 4 votes in favour. It was agreed that the Clerk would write objecting strongly on both counts. A copy should be sent to Richard Taylor.(Action JG)
11. Bardsey Parish Map. Cllr Overfield had held a short unveiling ceremony at the site on Saturday March 7 at which he had publicly thanked all who had contributed. Cllrs thanked Cllr Overfield for all the work he had put in to the production of the map and the special landscaping around it. 
12. Link with Kisdorf. There was nothing further to report. 
13. Sports Club Lease and Registration of Parkfield, Sportsfield and Playground. This was in hand. 
14. Congreve Noticeboard. Brian Dower had told the Clerk that he was unfortunately  not qualified to undertake the lettering required for a heading. Cllr Bradford offered to contact Wetherby Glass.(Action JB)
15. Vacancy on Parish Council. The vacancy had been advertised. Tim Gittins had sent in an application. Applicants were to be asked to write to the Clerk before the next meeting. 
16. Heritage Lamps for Castle Close. The Clerk reported that she had completed a grant application form for a capital grant from LCC Well Being Fund. 
17. Woodacre Lane sign. The Clerk had been informed that it should be possible to replace the existing sign with a wall mounted one. 
18. Position of Dog Bin on Keswick Lane. It was agreed to leave this in situ.
19. Arrangements for Village Litter Pick. The Clerk was asked to order a free skip.(Action JG) 
6214   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  There was nothing to report . Cllr Overfield was awaiting a response from the drainage dept. 
2 .Willan’s Wood.  Hartlaws had informed the Clerk that , with the information supplied by Colin Martin, they had been able to register the land in the name of the Council. They supplied a copy of the registration deed and retained the originals in their archives. It was agreed to ask BY Landscapes to supply a quotation for the removal of all the rhododennndrums.
3. Playground. David Gooch sent some details of  the work still outstanding in connection with the grant applications for new  equipment. Cllrs Bradford and Wright offered to take over the project. It was agreed that the signatures of both should be added to those on the  BAPS account. It was noted that there was £5500 in total in the funds. Cllr Bradford would investigate the  cost of metal fencing and gates. Cllr Wright would draw up a rota for Cllrs to inspect the playground on a monthly basis. (Action JB & GW)
4. Web Site. This was up to date. 
6215   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/09/00104/FU/NE – Bardsey Bank Top – Detached  2 storey block of 2 bed flats & 2 one bedroom flats – Bardsey Bank Top. Council agreed to object to this application. 
(b) P/09/00664/FU/HW – Half Acre House 1 Blackmoor Lane, Scarcroft – Garage & Log Store.   

(c) P/0900684/FU/HE – Askrigg, Mill Lane – Exts. 
(d) P/09/00671 – 1 Second Ave – Ext. 
The Planning Sub-Committee had still to consider the further 3 applications. 

2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-                                                                                                            (a) P/08/06969/FU/HE – Dennis – Bank Side, Wetherby Road – Exts. 
(b)P/08/06829/FU/HE – Wainman, Tudor Lodge, Church Lane – Ext. 
© P/09/00013/FU/HE – Clayton – 5 Castle Close – Exts. 
(d) P/09/00185/FU/HE – Brown -    28 Wayside Mount – Ext.  
3. WITHDRAWALS BY LCC:- 

(a) P/09/00168/FU – Moor Allerton Golf Club – Change of Use – Former Workshop, Blackmoor Farm, Tarn Lane. 
6216   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) GGS Groundcare – Maintenance Work –Jan, Feb, March                £1230.50
(b) J. Gallant – Salary – Jan, Feb, March                                                 1530.75
(c) Appleyard & Trew –( BSC) – Assistance with Re-development          3082.00

(d) Marshall Design Associates Ltd (BSC) – As Above                              478.69
(e) Hartlaw – Disbursements – Willan’s Wood                                             66.39
(f) AWA –Supply of Litter Bin for Parkfield and Playground Litter                49.53                                                                                           

It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

6217   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1.Change of date for Spring Conference – P&T Council Forum. Cllrs had been circulated with details of the change of date to Wednesday May 13.  
2. Highways Report  Cllr Hoyland had e mailed Cllrs with a comprehensive report of her dealings with the Dept. between meetings. Progress had been discussed with Steve Parry and she had met Mark Owens and covered with him a large stretch of the village, including all of Church Lane, Tithe Barn Lane, The Ginnel, and part of Woodacre Lane. A variety of topics had been discussed, including flooding. Photos of flooding near the Bingley would be useful in seeking the appropriate solution. 
· Steve Parry had confirmed that the stretch of Church Lane from the Bingley to Smithy Lane would receive treatment before the end of the year.
· She and Mark Owens had discovered many ineffective drains, either not functioning or covered,  and the latter had promised appropriate action to clear them.
· The gullies on Church Lane near the Cornmill are to be referred to Joe Smallman, Ditches Inspector.
· The recently damaged bridge on Church Lane is likely to require a structural survey.

3. Bottle Bank at the Bingley Cllr Hoyland had learnt that this had been removed at the request of the new owner for aesthetic reasons and after many years of the bottle bank facility being abused, leading to unsightliness and continual attention from Mike, the Bingley Arms manager. . 
4. Request for financial support from local Councils to attend a “Green” Conference in Aylesbury by Cllr Thornton of East Keswick As most of the neighbouring councils had agreed to contribute to these costs, on the understanding that ideas brought forward at the conference would subsequently be transmitted to them, Bardsey agreed to contribute a maximum of £10.
6218   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA. 
1. Annual Parish Meeting  Full details would be settled at the next meeting. Cllrs were invited to submit by e mail ideas for a possible speaker. Cllr Flockton offered to purchase the wine. PCSO Louise Lodge should be invited. 

2. Different Sizes and Formats of Parish Map Cllr Overfield said that these would soon be available for purchase. 

3. Rural Transport Conference – Wednesday March 18 Cllr Hoyland hoped to attend. 
4. Further Highway Problems – Cllr Hoyland was asked to report the crater like potholes on Holme Farm Lane and to explain to the authorities the reason ,as Council saw it, for the “ponding” at the bridge on Church Lane. (Action BH)
Signed:

Date:

BPC March 09 Mins. 
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